## Assessment Roll, Annual Meeting and Budget Hearing

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Assessment Roll for the year 2022 has been finally completed and was filed in my office at 3 Pleasant Avenue, Port Washington, New York 11050, on the 8<sup>th</sup> day of March 2022, where the same will remain open to public inspection for fifteen days after the publication of this notice; and

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Port Washington North will hold a Public Hearing at 7:45 p.m. on Tuesday, April 12, 2022 at the Village Hall, 3 Pleasant Avenue, Port Washington, New York, with respect to the Tentative Budget of the Village for the fiscal year June 1, 2022 to May 31, 2023. The Tentative Budget provides an annual salary of \$5,000 for the Mayor and an annual salary of \$3,000 for each Trustee. At said time and place all parties interested will be given an opportunity to be heard. Anyone needing special accommodation pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act should contact the Village Clerk at least five business days before the meeting; and

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Port Washington North will hold its Annual Meeting at 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, April 12, 2022 at the Village Hall, 3 Pleasant Avenue, Port Washington, New York.

Dated: Port Washington, New York

March 17, 2022

By Order of the Board of Trustees VILLAGE OF PORT WASHINGTON NORTH Palma Torrisi, Village Clerk